




      



2.
Bradford Town Youth Football needs a home to call their own with facilities for 
children to participate in sports activities all year round. Our ultimate vision being to 
create a centre for outdoor sports in the town that will provide inclusive facilities for 
youth sport. The centre will include a sports club building with social meeting 
changing and storage facilities. This will be a valuable resource for the town and 
surrounding villages for generations to come. A new home is vital for the continued 
and further enjoyment of sport for both young people and adults providing a sporting 
and social hub which will be of benefit to all. This is a long term goal 3 years but the 
short term goal is to start providing children with an area to play football. This will be 
at a relatively low cost by providing the club with goals and pitch equipment. 
Additional FA coaching is needed throughout our coaching population. In particular 
The FA Youth Awards which focuses on creating the right environment for a child to 
learn. There are different levels and range in price from 60 to 250 per person.

7.
Bradford Town Youth Football Club is the largest youth sports club in Bradford on 
Avon with over 400 boys and girls of different abilities registered. We have teams 
represented at every age group from reception-age to under 18s and have built a 
reputation within the town as a family oriented club. We are a Chartered Standard 
club with 23 teams all-playing in the Mid Wilts Football League or the Wiltshire 
County Womens Girls League. We currently train and play our home matches at 8 
different venues within Bradford and neighbouring towns. We also offer the best 
value for children joining our club. Registration fees are just 100 and our kit is 
provided at a subsidised cost. Weekend and midweek training is free. At present we 
don’t have our own club facility and rely heavily on local schools Town Council 
grounds and Bradford on Avon Rugby Club to provide us with pitches to play on. 
This constantly means that players and parents are split over the town each 
weekend at various venues depending on the age group and most home games 
require parents to drive players to the venues. Currently every pitch available to the 
youth club is rented at a cost and puts a considerable strain on our club finances. 
This ultimately hinders our ability to build a reserve of cash and our chance to secure 
our own facility.  As a club that wishes to grow in an inclusive and environmentally 
friendly way and one that wants to offer even more local children the chance to 
participate in sport it has become increasingly clear that these wishes will not be 
granted without our club having a home of its own. The logistical difficulties and the 
poor quality grounds and facilities available will simply frustrate these ideas 
indefinitely. By setting the wheels in motion and to begin creating a facility now are 
the first steps to creating a fantastic hub for the children of Bradford on Avon and 
surrounding area. We pride ourselves on being an inclusive club and accept players 
of all abilities. Many other youth football clubs in the area have a limit on the number 
of children accepted into their club which is probably why we are one of the largest 
clubs in Wiltshire. To date no child has been turned away based on their abilities.-       
How many volunteers are involved with the club and how do you recruit them in 
order to give the club a sustainable future We have over 40 volunteers at present. 
We are also very lucky to have more than enough willing parents to step forward and 
become coaches as player numbers increase.-       Will the grant go towards 
subsidising the cost for members No we see ourselves as the best value club in the 
County. Players are not expected to play for training or match days.-       How do you 



plan to address inclusiveness and equality of opportunity for young people within the 
community area Are there young people already involved in the process planning 
E.g. marketing  publicity to raise awareness of the club. Many of our older children 
help the younger age groups with coaching sessions. A handful are currently on the 
Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme and are using coaching to gain their award.

8.
As an FA chartered club each coach and volunteer has to undergo a CRC check. All 
coaches must attend a Safeguarding Children course with a registered FA official. It 
is also our club policy that bad language and aggressive behaviour will not be 
tolerated during football activities. Coaches and match officials reserve the right to 
stop a game or ask an individual to leave if they are in breach of this policy.-       How 
do you make sure staff and volunteers understand their safeguarding role Every 
coach has to attend an FA level 1 course where safeguarding children is covered in 
detail. Our website also contains documents regarding acceptable behaviour.-       
Who is the Designated Safeguarding Lead and where do you keep the records for 
training and DBS checks Rich Long is our current Welfare Officer. DBS checks are 
kept on a database with our club secretary.-       With your online website how do you 
ensure that young people are kept safe when accessing. Do you have an internet 
policy in place The ones monitoring it do they have training are they aware of the 
dangers We dont currently an internet usage policy as children access the internet 
from outside the club with no facility within our club for internet access. Our website 
can only be updated by coaches for team news and by two members of the Exec 
Committee for administration purposes.


